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Senior Advisory Board Minutes 
June 4, 2014 
10:30 a.m. 

Rose Park Senior Activity Center 
 
The Quarterly Meeting of the Senior Citizens Advisory Board was held at Rose Park Senior Activity 
Center.  Board members in attendance were Joe Lopez, Leroy King, Eddie Hodges, Sara Jane Vancil, 
and Harriet Connor. Staff members present were: Jeff White, Lesli Andrews, Stanley Smith and Julie 
Sartor.   
 
Board Members Absent:  Linda Rutledge, Emory Walton 
 
Call to Order:  Leroy King called the meeting to order.  
 
Presentation:  Myrle Raley was presented a plaque for her years of service on the Senior Advisory 
Board.   
 
Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held on March 26, 2014 were reviewed.  A 
motion was made by Eddie Hodges with a second by Joe Lopez to approve the minutes as presented.  
The motion carried.  
 
Wellness Jamboree Update:  Julie Sartor updated the Board on this year’s Wellness Jamboree which was 
held in May 2014.  The Jamboree was a big success with more vendors and participants than the 
previous year.  We had 45 vendors with approximately 450 people in attendance.  Dr. Hazelip was our 
guest speaker and over 100 people attended her presentation.   
 
Participation:  Jeff White gave the participation report for the quarter December 2013 through February 
2014.  Mr. White indicated the numbers are down a little from the previous year, but this is probably due 
to the cold weather and Holidays.    Mr. White also updated to the board about the closing of the Chavez 
South Park location.  The senior program ended at the end of May and  Recreation  programs will end as 
soon as the summer program is over.  Jane Vancil told the board that several of the seniors having 
started attending Cobb. 
 
Upcoming Events:  Mr. White told the board of the upcoming event scheduled for July 12th at Rose 
Park.  This is the 100th Birthday of Rose Park and will be expecting a large crowd for all of the fun 
events planned throughout the day in the Park.  Events will include a Proclamation by the Mayor, tours 
of all the facilities in the park, hot dogs served at the senior building, dunking booth, and bounce houses 
for the kids, archery demos and participation, entertainment, birthday cake, and many more fun 
activities.  Mr. White extended an invitation to all of the board to come to the festivities.  
 
The Senior Talent show is scheduled for August 16th with two tryout dates scheduled. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Minutes approved by: 
 
 
         
Presiding Officer     Date 
 
         
Julie Sartor – Secretary for the Board   Date 


